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In Reply Refer To:
Office of Enforcement
Docket No. NP10-140-000
August 5, 2010

Rebecca J. Michael
Assistant General Counsel
Holly A. Hawkins
Attorney
V. Davis Smith
Attorney
North American Electric Reliability
Corporation
1120 G Street, N.W.
Suite 990
Washington, D.C. 20005-3801

Raymond J. Palmieri
Vice President and Director of Compliance
ReliabilityFirst Corporation
320 Springside Drive, Suite 320 
Akron, Ohio 44333

Ladies and Gentlemen:

1. On July 6, 2010, the North American Electric Reliability Corporation
(NERC) filed a Notice of Penalty in Docket No. NP10-140-000, regarding a
$5,600 penalty assessed by ReliabilityFirst Corporation (RFC) for violations of
Reliability Standard CIP-004-1 R3.2 and R4. On July 19, 2010, NERC filed
supplemental information. In the absence of Commission action within thirty (30)
days, the penalty would have been affirmed by operation of law.1

2. Pursuant to authority delegated to me in sections 375.311(u) and (v) of the
Commission’s regulations,2 I am extending the time period for the Commission’s

1 18 C.F.R. § 39.7(e)(1) (2010).

2 18 C.F.R. §§ 375.311(u) and (v).
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consideration of this Notice of Penalty for the purpose of directing NERC and
RFC to provide information they may possess that may bear on this consideration.

3. Therefore, in order to afford additional time for consideration of this Notice
of Penalty, as provided for in 18 C.F.R. § 39.7(e)(1), an extended time period until
September 20, 2010 is hereby ordered for the limited purpose of further
consideration of the Notice of Penalty. If no further action is taken by the
Commission by that date, the penalty will be deemed affirmed by operation of
law. To facilitate this consideration, I direct NERC and RFC to file responses to
the enclosed requests for data and documents by August 19, 2010. As appropriate,
NERC and RFC may seek non-public treatment of information in the responses
pursuant to sections 388.112 and 388.113 of the Commission’s regulations.3

4. If you have any questions, please contact Roger Morie at (202) 502-8446.

Sincerely,

Norman C. Bay
Director
Office of Enforcement

Enclosure

3 18 C.F.R. §§ 388.112, 388.113.
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